
  FOREST OF DEAN DISTRICT COUNCIL 

CASUAL VACANCY IN THE  

OFFICE OF COUNCILLOR 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN under Section 87(2) of the Local Government 
Act 1972 that a casual vacancy exists in the office of District Councillor for 
the Berry Hill Ward. 
 
A by-election is only triggered by local government electors requesting an 
election to take place.  This requires two local government electors within the 
local authority area giving notice to the Proper Officer of the authority. 
 
On receipt of the requests to fill the vacancy the Returning Officer will set a 
date for the by-election to be held within 35 working days. 
 
Requests for a by election regarding this casual vacancy must be sent to the 
Returning Officer, Electoral Services, Council Offices, High Street, Coleford 
GL16 8HG 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Returning Officer 
 

 

 

 

 

Date:  28 February 2020 


